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10 ST MARY'S LANE, LOCHEE AND FINTRY PLACE, BROUGHTY FERRY, DUNDEE - PART 

TIME PROHIBITION OF DRIVING ORDER 2013 (AN74-2013) 

 

Following petitions to improve pupil safety around St Mary’s and Forthill Primary Schools, the School 

Parking and Pupil Safety Working Group considered the issues.  The remit of this group was to 

ensure the safety of young people travelling to and from schools which was being considered as a 

corporate priority. 

 

In addressing the issues raised at both schools, it was proposed that an Order be created prohibiting 

vehicular access around the school entrances during school start and finish times for morning and 

afternoon only. 

 

Committee is asked to note that following the conclusion of the consultation process, no objections 

were received for either St Mary’s Lane, or Fintry Place.  The proposed Order was then advertised in 

the local press inviting comments on the proposals.  None were received.  The Order came into 

operation on 10th June, 2013. 

 

The Order will then be implemented with regulatory signage during July 2013 to be effective from the 

start of the 2013/2014 academic year. 

 

Location Ward 

St Mary’s Lane Lochee 

Fintry Place The Ferry 

 


